
THE COUNCIL

JOINT REPORT OF THE LAND USE COMMITTEE

AND THE

SUBCOMMITTEE ON PLANNING, DISPOSITIONS

AND CONCESSIONS

L.U. No. 760 (Reso. No. 1426)

By Council Members Eisland and Linares
SUBJECT
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City Planning Commission decision approving with conditions an application submitted by the Department of Citywide Administrative Services, pursuant to Section 197-c of the New York City Charter, for the disposition of twenty-three (23) city-owned properties located at 37 Groton Street (Block 5316/Lot 65); Hyland Boulevard, Philip Avenue and Lynch Street (Block 6458/Lots 1, 4, 5, 6, 8, 11, 15 and 17); Chester Avenue (Block 6530/Lot 1); Kingdom Avenue and Stecher Street (Block 6563/Lots 30, 34, 42, 50, 52 and 62); Drumgoole Road West (Block 6827/Lot 23); Drumgoole Road West (Block 6912/Lots 90 and 92); Veterans Road East and Barry Street (Block 7066/Lots 83 and 140); Storer Avenue (Block 7315/Lot 82) and 6256 Amboy Road (Block 7702/Lot 75); pursuant to zoning. 

INTENT
To return the properties to private ownership.

PUBLIC HEARING
      
DATE:  May 31, 2000

      
Witnesses in Favor: None     
   

Witnesses Against:  None
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L.U. No. 760 (Reso. No. 1426)
SUBCOMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION
      
DATE:  May 31, 2000

      
Based on the concerns of the affected Council Member, the Subcommittee recommends that the Land Use Committee approve the decision of the City Planning Commission as modified.

In Favor:     
       
Against:       
       
Abstain:
Linares


None


None

Carrion, Jr.

Miller

Abel

COMMITTEE ACTION
      
DATE:  June 1, 2000

      
The Committee recommends that the Council approve the attached resolution and refer the modification to the City Planning Commission.

In Favor:     
       
Against:       
   
Abstain:
Eisland

None


None

Spigner

Berman

Leffler

Dear

Wooten

McCaffrey

Linares

Sabini

Miller

Carrion, Jr.

Perkins

Abel
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L.U. No. 760 (Reso. No. 1426)
FILING OF MODIFICATION WITH THE CITY PLANNING COMMISSION
The Committee's proposed modification was filed with the City Planning Commission on June 2, 2000.  The City Planning Commission filed a letter dated June 12, 2000, with the Council indicating that the proposed modification is not subject to additional environmental review or additional review pursuant to Section 197-c of the City Charter.

